
 
Northwoods Bowmen’s Board Meeting Minutes 2 May 2016 

commenced at 7:10 PM 
 
Officers Present: Todd Meir, Keith Leisten, Ruth Zamist, Jason Baggs, Bryan Eyslee 
 
Approval of Minutes: Approved by voice vote. 
 
Membership:  Greg did not attend, no report given 
 
Treasury:  provided by Ruth:  The current balances reflect: Checking $3,372.39, Money Market 
$12,735.14, Shared Account $187.85 for a total of $16,295.38. 
 
Range:  provided by Todd:   

• Need to schedule a glue Work Party asap, date TBD 
 

 
Awards:  presented by Bryan:  Nothing to report.  All scoring can be found at 
http://northwoodsbowmensclub.org/members/leagues/.   
  
Web & Publicity:   provided by Jason:  The web is working well but traffic appears to be trending 
down.  It is lower than at this time last year.  Our club website can be viewed at 
http://northwoodsbowmensclub.org/.   
 
 
Old Business:   

  
• Stacey Johnson of American Canyon contacted Northwoods and conveyed they will not be 

doing any programs this year at the club. 
 
New Business:  
  
Sonoma County Bowmen’s is having difficulty maintaining its outdoor range because not enough 
people are stepping up to work on it.   We field the idea that our club could help them out; perhaps 
have a camping weekend to work there. 
 
Greg’s computer is no longer operative.  We voted to have the club buy a laptop for Greg to use for 
membership and club business.  This would be returned to the club and passed on to a new 
membership person, should Greg vacate his membership chair position.  Todd moved, Bryan 
seconded, all approved. 
 
Todd bought 10” stencils to paint numbers on the lanes. 
 
We discussed the necessity to have a new member orientation before issuing keys to new members.  
New members need to be apprised of the rules, alarm, etc. 
 
We discussed having ITA instructors encourage becoming a member to “students”. 
 
Ruth obtained garbage service to begin May 12.  A can will be delivered on May 5.  Ruth will contact 
the Park Haven homeowners association to see if we can leave the can somewhere at the bottom of hill 
in their complex. 
 



 
We discussed have signage directing to the club.  We will look into permits/approvals from City of 
Novato and homeowners association of Park Haven complex.  We would like to have a sign at Oliva 
and Novato Blvd.  
 
 
 

Motion made to adjourn by Todd.  Seconded by Greg and approved by voice vote. 
Meeting Minutes taken by Ruth Zamist in Bob Garofalo’s absence 

 
 

Adjourned at 8:05 PM 


